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We thank the editor and reviewer for their helpful comments and herewith are our responses (all corrections in manuscript are marked in red):

1. The manuscript has been reformatted to conform to the format of a brief article. 
2. Response to reviewer:
a. We acknowledged the small sample size of controls but we have good reasons for this. Firstly, we have stringent inclusion and exclusion criteria, with the two groups match for similar socio-economic and sociocultural backgrounds. Secondly, some subjects were not able to take part and some were excluded due to poor blood samples. Finally, we have limited financial support, but with this encouraging result, it is our hope to convince the funding body for larger grants to support our next phase of study. These reasons have been mentioned in the methodology section and the issue of sample size has been mentioned in the discussion section.
b. We have read the paper by Cheng et al. published in Gastroenterology with interest. Epigenetic silencing of FOXD3 is an early event during gastric carcinogenesis, and studying its interaction with gene variants would provide a better understanding on the pathogenesis of gastric cancer. This has been added into the discussion section.
c. We have omitted the statement on Barrett’s esophagus and esophageal adenocarcinoma also being rare among ethnic Malays from the introduction.
d. Out of 45 screened subjects, 37 were recruited as controls with eight not satisfying the inclusion criteria and or refusal consent and or poor blood samples. This has been added into the methodology section.
e. Abbreviations used in all tables have been defined.
3. Comments have been added into the manuscript after the acknowledgement section. Grammatical errors have been corrected.
Thank you for publishing our manuscript in the World Journal of Gastroenterology.
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